
 

Dear Parent / Carer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Year 9 options process is now underway, marking an important step for students as they begin to make decisions about 
their future studies. Students had an assembly detailing the options process this week and were provided with an options 
booklet. Later in the term there is an Options Evening and we strongly encourage parents to attend this event on the 30th   
of January to better understand the choices available and how to support your child during this process.  

 

We kindly ask for your support in upholding our mobile phone policy, which aims to maintain learning environment. Mobile 
phones and similar devices are not permitted during the school day, including lessons, breaktimes, and lunchtimes. If a      
student brings their phone to College it must be switched off and in their bag. If a student is found using a phone, it will be 
confiscated. This policy reduces distractions and helps teachers deliver lessons effectively. Your cooperation in reinforcing 
this at home is appreciated.  

 

Additionally, we remind all parents and carers to park considerately when collecting children. Please avoid blocking           
driveways or creating congestion in the surrounding streets. Using designated parking areas and refraining from parking on 
double yellow lines or in restricted zones is essential for ensuring safety and maintaining good relationships with our      
neighbours. If possible, we encourage car sharing or alternative forms of transport to reduce traffic around the school at 
peak times. 

 

Finally, I would like to acknowledge the dedication of the students taking part in the Ten Tors Challenge. Despite weather 
disruptions leading to the cancellation of autumn walks, they have continued their preparations with two consecutive     
weekends of practice walks. Thank you to the parent volunteers who have supported this initiative. If you are interested in 
helping, please contact Chris Eales at ealesc@clystvale.org. 

Thank you for your ongoing support, which plays a vital role in the success of our school community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who has shown interest in the Parent, Teacher Association (PTA). 
Your willingness to get involved is greatly appreciated. Our first meeting is planned for  
either the 3rd or 10th of February at 6pm, and we are still looking for more volunteers. If 
you would like to join us or simply learn more about the PTFA, please contact my PA, 
Chris Faulkner, at faulknerc@clystvale.org, who is coordinating its work. The PTFA will 
play an important role in strengthening community engagement,  supporting school     
initiatives and enhancing our  fundraising efforts. Your involvement could make a real 
difference, and we look forward to hearing from you. 

I also want to thank the parents who attended last night’s Year 11 Parents Evening. With 
exams only a few months away, your engagement is crucial in supporting your child’s  
success. This partnership between school and home is especially important during such a 
key stage in their education.  



Ten Tors Camping Weekend  No1 - 11th & 12th January 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Following 2 cancelled walks – one due to significant heavy 

rain, and the 2nd due to the Amber weather warning that 

brought the storm last month – it was a pleasant change to 

make it out on to the moor last weekend for our next Ten 

Tors 2025 training walk, albeit with snow melting on the 

ground.  It was the first walk where all the students would be 

carrying all their kit in a rucksack on their back – so tent, 

stove, sleeping bag, spare clothes and more – and also the 

first walk where they’d be walking by themselves and we’d 

see them at pre-arranged checkpoints.  The students rose 

well to the challenge, working well together in small teams to 

navigate themselves from the start point to the day 1 finish 

point – there were a few navigational detours but these are 

all useful experiences and help learn the art of navigation.  

Students stayed overnight, with some camping outside and 

some staying inside in a hall, but cooking their food on stoves.  

Sunday saw the students packing away and setting off again 

to complete day 2 of the walk – and taking on board the 

learnings from the previous day’s walk – so the students are 

getting better after every walk and should be well experi-

enced in time for the main Ten Tors weekend in May 2025 

hopefully. 

We’re off out again this coming weekend, covering another 

part of Dartmoor and visiting some of the other checkpoints 

on the Ten Tors routes so fingers crossed the weather is kind 

to us then! 

Mr Eales and Miss Barrat 



Find us on Social Media 

Our new Instagram page is Clystvale24, so you can now find and follow us on    
Facebook and Instagram! 

 

Post 16 News 

 

 

 On Friday this week, Y13 Applied Scientists will be sitting their final exam papers for    
 this subject, after which there will be a brief lull in terms of external exams. 

  Stress-busting specialist Adam Williams led another session with Year 13s in                   
 preparation for their imminent mock exams and will return in May to deliver the final  
 slot in this series of support.  He will also meet for the first time with all Y12 students    
 towards the end of April, as their attention turns to preparations for end of year exams. 

  Suzie Loader of Exeter University (stepping in for Pete Offord) led a Tutorial session     
 with Year 12 on Wednesday regarding Degree Apprenticeships. Students will be able to 
 find out even more on this topic  when they attend the UCAS Convention at Westpoint in 
 March. 

  Next month, 2 of our Y12 students will visit Auschwitz Birkenau in Poland, participating 
 in the national ‘Lessons from Auschwitz’ programme, run by the Holocaust Education 
 Trust. With this year being the 80th anniversary of the liberation of the camp, the visit  
 will be even more poignant than usual as this special anniversary is                                    
 commemorated.  These students have started preparations for the visit, and will take  
 part in a series of virtual events both before and after their trip. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Vaccinations 31/01/2025 

Kernow Healthcare will be attending Clyst Vale on Friday 31st January to immunise Year 9 students against Menin-
gitis ACWY and Tetanus/Diphtheria/Polio. There is also an opportunity for Years 10 & 11 to have the vaccines if 
missed in Year 9. Please click the following link to access the online consent form https://
www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/DTP.aspx Please quote the unique school code for Clyst Vale which is 
DV136638. This will also allow you to not give consent on the form. 

 

Can you help? 

Our Year 10 BTEC Enterprise students started their first NEA this week and are searching for businesses to contact 
as part of their research. If you run a business in at least one of the following categories:  

IT & Communications 
Goods 
E-commerce 
Business to Business 
and employ between 11-250 people, we would really appreciate it if you could complete a questionnaire for us to 
use as a case study. They will need this information by 17th January. 

If you are able to assist, please email Kate Jones at jonesk@clystvale.org  

 

Parent’s Evenings 2025 

 

 

 

 

Catering 

The Clever Chefs Menu for this half term is shown on the next page. If your child  receives Free School Meals, their 

best option is to get a meal deal which costs the £2.40 allowance. This includes a main meal, pudding and a cuplet 

of orange or apple juice.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Year 8 Parents' Evening- 06/03/2025 

Year 10 Parents' Evening- 20/03/2025 Year 7 Parents' Evening-  05/06/2025 

 

 

17 to 21 February —Half Term 

4 April—Last day of Spring term 

 

https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/DTP.aspx
https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/DTP.aspx


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Job of the Week 

These are provided through the MYPATH careers webpage. 

ASTRONOMER 

An astronomer studies celestial objects and phenomena, such as stars, planets, galaxies, and black holes, 
to understand the universe’s origins, structure, and evolution.. The role involves conducting research 
through observations using telescopes and other instruments, often located at observatories or through 
space-based platforms. They analyse data to test theories of physics and astronomy, develop new      
models, and contribute to the advancement of scientific knowledge.  

Some astronomers collaborate with international space agencies, such as the ESA, and may be involved in 
space missions, satellite projects, or the development of new technologies. Their work can span both   
theoretical and observational astronomy, and they often use advances computer simulations and data 
analysis techniques. 

Entry-level astronomers, often working as research assistants or in junior academic positions, typically 
earn between £25,000 and £35,000 per year. Those with more experience or holding postdoctoral         
positions can expect salaries in the range of £35,000 to £45,000. 

Astronomers working in senior academic roles, such as lecturers or professors, can earn between £50,000 
and £70,000 annually, depending on the university and their level of expertise. 

 

JOB OF THE WEEK 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=R9ZNZu-yhUA&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=14


Reporting an Absence 

Parents are expected to inform us of their child’s absence before 9.00 a.m. on each day of absence providing the 
reason for absence. If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each              
subsequent day of absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot simply assume a student's 
sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the reason for absence is due to continuing illness. If you 
do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason for absence. This is            
important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. In addition, the College may ask you to    
provide medical proof if your child is absent from College due to illness. 

Lateness 

The school day (first registration session) starts at 8.50 am, all students are expected to be in their classroom at 
this time. 

Medical Appointments 

We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct link between     
attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical appointments means that often students 
can attend school first and return afterwards. By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping 
their attendance levels as high as possible. We ask that parents/carers send their child into school for morning 
registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the morning. Similarly,                    
appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be arranged after Period 4 - during 
lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school after a lunchtime appointment if they can. 

Please give the school as much notice as possible, at least two weeks’ notice is useful. 

If the appointment requires the pupil to leave during the day, they must be signed out by an adult listed on the 
student’s record at the main reception. 

Please follow this process if your child is going to be absent from school: 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



What financial support 

can parents get? 

Juggling home and school life is 

tough for every parent, but there 

are some financial support op-

tions available. Find out what you 

could be entitled to by following 

this link Supporting learning at 

home | Parentkind 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for supporting the 
community and local charity 
shops. The sale of preloved     
uniform is proving successful. If 
you have any items that are no 
longer needed but still in very 
good  condition , please donate 
them to one of the local charity 
shops. Both shops have set aside 
rails designated for college      
uniform.  

Clyst Caring Friends is located in 
Broadclyst village and our local 
Barnardo’s shop is in Cranbrook. 

Their opening hours are: 

Clyst Caring Friends, Broadclyst 
(01392 467555) 

Mondays—closed 

Tuesday to Friday—09.30 to 
15.30 

Saturday—09.30 to 12.00 

Sunday—closed 

Barnardo’s, Cranbrook EX5 7DR  
(01404 514934) 

Monday to Saturday—09.00 to 
17.00 

Sunday—10.00 to 16.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pencil cases are available from 
the Library at a cost of £4.50 per 
pencil case. The clear pencil cas-
es include one pencil, a blue pen, 
a red pen, one highlighter, a    
ruler, a compass, a protractor, a 
rubber and a   sharpener. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clyst Vale Library is open to the 

public 3.30 to 5.30pm Monday 

and Wednesday and 4.00 to 

6.00pm Thursday. 

 

 

 

 

Please do not address emails, or 

replies to Edulink messages, 

to Edulink@clystvale.org.  It is an 

unmonitored mailbox and will 

not go to anyone.  Parents/carers 

need to reply to Edulink 

messages via the app, online, or 

via email, as this will then be 

directed to the staff member 

who sent the message to 

you.  Or, please contact the 

teacher or admin@clystvale.org. 

There is also a contact form and 

details below. 

https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228
mailto:Edulink@clystvale.org
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/

